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 Granicus Item # 22-0896 
Report to the 

Manitowoc Plan Commission 
 
 
Meeting Date:  Wednesday, October 26, 2022 
 
Request:  PC 12-2022: Howe, Request to Purchase City-Owned Property Adjacent to Lincoln 
Park 
 
 
Report:  Mike Howe from Mike Howe Builders is requesting to purchase up to a 40’ strip of land 
adjacent to his proposed residential subdivision located in the 200 block of Reed Avenue.  The 
strip of land is currently part of Lincoln Park.  Per the Parks Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation 
Plan there are no current or long range plans for park activities in the subject area. 
 
Howe’s request has already been reviewed and recommended for approval by Parks Department 
staff, Public Infrastructure Committee and Common Council.  His request was inadvertently 
referred to the Common Council from the Public Infrastructure before the Plan Commission was 
able to provide a recommendation.  The offer to purchase has not been finalized yet so if Plan 
Commission has any issues or concerns there is time for those to be addressed. 
 
The deeds, from when the City acquired the property, are clear of any restrictions or conditions 
and the subject property is not encumbered by any Land and Water Conservation grant 
requirements. 
 
In spring of this year the Plan Commission and Common Council approved the placement and 
construction of a stormwater pond for Howe’s subdivision in the same area.  Since then Mr. Howe 
has determined that he will need to purchase the strip of property to make his subdivision lot sizes 
larger and to address some building setback issues. 
 
Community Development staff will work with the City’s outside attorney and the Howe to finalize 
the land sale.  
 
Recommendation:  Approve the sale of the properties and instruct the Community Development 
Department and City Attorney’s office to finalize all details of the transaction. 
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